
Sangamon Township 
Regular Monthly Meeting 

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois 

January 12, 2017 
Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Elsie Robinson, Ray Spencer, Bill Olson and 
Steve Harper were present.  John Foley was absent. 

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens-Highway Commissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor 
were also present. 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Public Comment: 

None 

Minutes: 

A motion to approve and accept the regular monthly December 2016 minutes was made by Steve 
Harper and seconded by Elsie Robinson. With no discussion, all were in favor. 

Invoices: 

 A motion to approve invoices was made by Bill Olson and seconded by Elsie Robinson.  With a 
roll call vote of 4 ayes and 0 nays, the motion to approve invoices passed. 

Announcements/communications: 

Ray said that there will be a flyover for mapping photos of Piatt County property in 2017.  Brent 
Buckalew reported that the annual county Supervisor of Assessor’s meeting was held with the 
Township Assessors.   

Ray also reported that Piattran has requested a donation from Sangamon Township. 

Larry asked Ray if he had heard anything about Piatt County sharing in the cost of building a salt 
shed for Sangamon Township.  Ray will inquire about this idea. 

Old Business: 



Ray said that Mike Neef plans to attend the February regular meeting to discuss the ball diamond 
lease.  

Debbie shared a response from the homeowner who allegedly violated Sangamon Township’s 
nuisance ordinance.  The complaint had been lodged by a neighbor, and a letter was sent to the 
homeowner regarding the neighbor’s concern.  The homeowner responded with proof of 
registration of all his vehicles and answered the Township Boards’ questions completely.  The 
Board agrees that the issue has been resolved. 

Larry reported that he has arranged to pay a subsidy of health insurance for his employees from 
his budget. It will be a health savings plan and he will pay a supplement to the savings.  Larry 
will also utilize a health savings account which receives a deposit from the Township each pay 
period as an employment benefit. The health insurance is with Health Alliance. 

New Business: 

None 

A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Harper and seconded by Elsie Robinson. All were in 
favor.  Meeting adjourned at 7:34 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Marshall 

Sangamon Township Clerk 


